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10 October 2003 





Dear Senators,





RE: INVASIVE SPECIES COUNCIL SUBMISSION TO THE INQUIRY INTO INVASIVE SPECIES 





Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to this critical inquiry.  





As you will be aware from the recent PMSEIC report, invasive species pose an enormous threat to Australia's biodiversity, and its economy.  Scientists now recognise that invasive species are one of the top three threats to wildlife in Australia, and cost industry an estimated $4 billion each year. 





In response to this threat, the Invasive Species Council has been established by author and biologist Tim Low, and other community leaders.  As an independent, non-government organisation, the Invasive Species Council is the Australian chapter of a burgeoning international network of organisations working to stop the global problem of invading species.  To protect Australia from further invasions, we will carry out advocacy and awareness raising, and seek the eradication or control of invasive species already in the country.  





We believe that major opportunities exist for a more effective response to this threat.  Great progress could be made within existing policy frameworks if the public in general were more engaged in this issue.  It would also be possible to stop the introduction and spread of many new and emerging invaders through improved prevention and rapid response systems which offer the greatest benefits for the least cost.��To build on these opportunities, the Invasive Species Council has developed a set of practical proposals based on the best scientific understanding.  Many of these proposals are outlined in the attached submission.





We would welcome the opportunity to personally discuss these proposals with you and your advisers.  We would also be very pleased to talk to the Committee during public hearings.  





I hope you will have time to meet with us.





Yours sincerely,





�


Dr Barry Traill


President, Invasive Species Council
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